
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: 

 
Mayor and City Council 

From: 

 
David Elliott 

Date: 

 
July 10, 2017 

Subject: 

 
2542 Bentbrook Drive funding approval for Stormwater 

Repairs. 

 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 

 

Approval of Funding for Stormwater Pipe Repairs at 2542 Bentbrook Drive.  
Estimate for the stormwater repairs is $220,682.28 which includes a 10% 
contingency.   
 

BACKGROUND 

 

Unit Four of the Wildwood Subdivision was constructed in the early 1970s.  At this 
time, Bentbrook Drive was built with a drainage alignment that flows northeast 
through two stone flumes.  These flumes were constructed on a steep slope 
(approximately 2.5:1) and the water flowing from Bentbrook Drive and through 
these flumes has been the source of several complaints from a resident on the 
adjoining property.  The resident has reported damages to their home from these 
flumes.  Staff observations and a completed hydrology study does not support that 
stormwater damages were caused by drainage from Bentbrook Drive or the City’s 
drainage infrastructure.  However, staff does agree that this drainage system was 
not properly constructed in the 1970s and that the construction of an alternate 
alignment is warranted. 
 
The new alignment will divert stormflows to an existing system located 260’ to the 
southwest.  A hydrology study has been completed, and the realignment will 
involve a 4% increase in the flows to the existing system and outfall.  This 
additional flow will be managed by the existing infrastructure and downstream 
channel. 
 
The primary aspects of this project include the following: 
 

1. Installing 259’ of new 15” reinforced concrete pipe 
2. Installing 85’ of new 18” reinforced concrete pipe 
3. Installation of 2 new catch basins 
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4. Abandoning 33’ of 18” corrugated metal pipe 
5. Rehabilitating 55’ of 18” corrugated metal pipe with cured in place pipe 
6. Rehabilitating 62’ of 21” corrugated metal pipe with cured in place pipe 
7. Rehabilitating 125’ of 24” corrugated metal pipe with cured in place pipe 
8. Filling all roadway trenches required for pipe installation with Graded 

Aggregate base 
9. Curbing and Asphalt replacement required by project 
10. Grassing and landscape repairs. 

 
This project will be funded with the 2017 Stormwater Maintenance Budget.   
  
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends approving $220,682.28 in funding for Stormwater Culvert 
Repairs at 2542 Bentbrook Drive. 
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Flume leading from Bentbrook Drive to be abandoned 
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